
Protocol for Use of Audio Recording Pen 
 
Advice to be included as standard agenda item on all Council meeting agendas 
alongside Evacuation Procedures and First Aider information 

 
 
“The Governance officer will be using a smart pen to record the 
audio of the meeting which they will later use to assist their 
drafting of the minutes of the meeting.  
 
At such time when those minutes have been agreed by the Chair, 
the audio recording will then be deleted. 
 
If a copy of the audio recording is requested under FOI legislation 
at a point at which the information is still held, officers may be 
obliged to provide a copy unless there is a particular reason for 
exemption as specified by the legislation. Once notification of a 
valid request has been received, a copy of the recording shall be 
retained and all members and officers in attendance at the meeting 
will be advised that a copy is to be provided under FOI legislation. 
The legislation precludes the identity of the questioner being 
disclosed. 
 
Should an elected member make a similar request for a copy of the 
audio recording which is deemed valid in accordance with either 
Access to Information Procedure Rules or their common law rights 
to inspect Council documents (as documented within Part 5 of the 
Council’s Constitution – Protocol on Member/Officer Relations), a 
copy of the recording will also be provided.   
 

Discussion of exempt items will be recorded but will NOT be made 
available if requested under FOI legislation but may still be 
disclosed if requested under Members Rights to Information 
provided their ‘need to know’ had been satisfactorily demonstrated.  
 
 
 
 


